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has also surrounded himself with people – both inherited and new - who are incredibly competent, 
highly efficient, are of good character, but are also humble.  
 
 
GENERAL OVERVIEW BY PRESIDENT HEMPHILL 
 
The President thanked the Rector for his kind words about him and his team. He welcomed Mr. 
Holland and Mr. Mitchum and commented on the strength of this Board. Board members 
genuinely love this institution and are committed to work they are doing. They provide excellent 
guidance and counsel to him on critical issues facing the institution. He was excited about the 
Governor’s most recent appointment and what each of you will bring to the table. 
 
Throughout the day, you will have the opportunity to get a good snapshot of the administrative 
divisions. 



 

Morris Foster, Ph.D., Vice President for Research, provided an overview of the mission of the 
division, areas of focus and priorities, organizational structure, budget, and upcoming challenges. 
The upcoming challenges include retaining the R1 status in the next Carnegie Classification in 
2024, the opportunity for greater integration with the EVMS research enterprise, building Data 
Science collaborations with JLab and NASA Langley, leveraging regional growth in Offshore 
Wind Energy and Autonomous Systems as well as Spaceflight at Wallops Flight Facility, 
developing a distinctive state and national niche in Coastal Resilience, and continuing to grow the 
Applied Research enterprise. 
 
September Sanderlin, Vice President for Human Resources, Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion, 
shared the mission for both the Department of Human Resources and the Office of Institutional 
Equity and Diversity. She shared the areas of focus and priorities for both departments, as well as 
the Divisions organizational structures, and budget. Upcoming challenges include the EVMA 
affiliation, managing the “great resignation,” and managing competing expectations. 
 
 
ADDITIONAL ADMINISTRATIVE PRESENTATIONS 
 
Amanda Skaggs, Chief Audit Executive, shared the mission of the University Audit Department, 
its organizational structure, and budget. Upcoming challenges include open action items, audit 
timelines and budget overruns, audit universe coverage, and the recruitment of an administrative 
position. 
 
Al Wilson, Assistant Attorney General and University Counsel, said that counsel is appointed by 
the Attorney General and coordinated through the Education Section the primary role is to advise 
the Board and senior leadership on legal issues and management of legal risk. He reviewed the 
legal framework for public institutions of higher education, with particular emphasis on the 
Conflicts of Interests and the Freedom of Information Acts. He also described what constitutes 
Board records and meetings, and provisions for electronic meetings and closed sessions. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 3:51 PM. 
 
 


